
Message from the CEO - Neil Polglase
On the 21-23rd October Mayor Beresford, Deputy Mayor Brain and I
attended the 128th annual LGAQ conference in Brisbane.
At this conference there was some 116 motions debated resulting in 109
resolutions in relation to Federal & State Government Policy, Legislation
and Funding seeking better outcomes for Local Government.
Both the current and previous Premiers Crisafulli and Miles with the now
Minister for Local Government, Water and Minister for Fire, Disaster
Recovery and Volunteers Hon Ann Leahy MP were in attendance
showcasing their election campaigns. 
I congratulate the newly elected Government and look forward to
working closely with all Ministers to achieve positives outcomes for our
communities. 
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Community enables us to welcome and help people in a way we couldn’t as individuals
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COUNCIL NEWS

JOB VACANCIES

Road Crew
Maintenance Suprvisor
Operations Manager
Coordinator

For more info see
www.paroo.qld.gov.au/
council/employment 

COMMUNITY
CONSULTATION

DATES

Noorama -   25th

November

Yowah and Eulo –

27th November

Wyandra and

Cunnamulla – 26th

November

End the Year with Art, Fun, and Festivities in Cunnamulla!
As 2024 winds down, Cunnamulla is still buzzing with events and celebrations.
Kathleen Daly’s Art Exhibition is a must-see! Join us at 6 pm on Friday, 15th
November, at the Visitor Information Centre Gallery for the final exhibition of
the year. It’s a last chance to explore and take home some incredible local
artwork before the season ends.
Get Ready for Christmas Celebrations
The holiday season is coming alive with festive events across town! Look out
for the Fishing Club, Bowls Club, and Gun Club’s Christmas gatherings
throughout November. Check the Cunnamulla Tourism Events Calendar and
Weekly What’s On Guide to stay in the loop! Local businesses may be
adjusting hours for the holiday season, so keep an eye on Facebook for any
updates.
Shop Local for Christmas Gifts
We have plenty or great shops in town for Christmas gifts, there is guaranteed
to be a present for everyone and you can always get a gift card for those
difficult to buy for people!
Save the Date for an Exciting 2025 Season
The 2025 tourism season kicks off with some spectacular events you won’t
want to miss. Mark your calendars for The Great Outback Treasure Hunt,
Outback River Lights, Noorama Races, Eulo Gymkhana, and QLD Music Trails—
all set to make next year unforgettable. Get ready to immerse yourself in the
vibrant outback spirit and start planning now for a packed year of adventures
in Cunnamulla and beyond!

TOURISM UPDATE
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COMMUNITY VISITS
Councillors and Senior Council Staff will be again taking the opportunity to travel around the region
and meet with locals in Noorama, Eulo, Wyandra, Yowah and Cunnamulla.
Sessions are scheduled for the following times

Morning tea will be provided at Yowah and Wyandra, morning tea and lunch at Noorama, lunch at
Eulo and light refreshments in Cunnamulla. 
Please email council@paroo.qld.gov.au prior to the meeting with any issues you wish to discuss
during the meeting. 

FLOOD RESTORATION PROJECT - NOVEMBER UPDATE
We are pleased to announce that SHEPHERD has completed the January 2022 Road Reconstruction Project,
funded by the QRA. This work included upgrades to roads, drainage, and table drains, which will make Paroo
Shire's local roads safer and more resilient during future rain and flooding events.

Our team has also made strong progress setting up treatments for the September 2022 Reconstruction
Project, with about 90% of treatments already mapped out. This ongoing work focuses on returning public
assets to their original condition.

Thanks to the hard work of four dedicated contractors, great progress is being made across all quadrants in
this September 2022 project. We have reached 45% completion, and everyone is on track to finish by our target
date of 30 April 2025.
Update on specific roads:

Northwest Quadrant: James Schmidt Contracting is currently working on Old Charleville Road, and this
project is around 40% complete. James Schmidt Contracting has also been awarded Humeburn and Yerrel
Roads, with the goal of completing all work by April 2025.
Northeast Quadrant: Schmidt Plant Hire is 75% complete with work on Linden Nebine Road.
Southwest Quadrant: Russell Grader Hire is progressing well, with 55% completion on Pitherty Road.
Southeast Quadrant: Tuckwell Transport & Earthmoving is working on Gamarren Road and has reached
about 16% completion.

As part of our commitment to documenting infrastructure damage for future projects, SHEPHERD is using the
RACAS® - Road Asset Condition Assessment System. If you spot our RACAS® camera out in the community, feel
free to wave hello! Thank you for your patience and support as we continue this essential work to make local
roads safer for everyone.
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